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Dr. Spencer Johnson '09 is a Technical Staff Member for the Massachusetts
Institute of Technology Lincoln Laboratory where he has worked towards the
development of advanced technologies for national security since 2014. In
this role, his work has ranged from the development of electronic warfare
systems, improvement and modernization of operational radar systems, and
the implementation of remotely deployed radar systems as part of the
National Defense network. His research interests include radar design,
electronic warfare techniques and applications, and RF system design.
Dr. Johnson attended NC State University as a Park Scholar for his
undergraduate degree, receiving a B.S. in electrical engineering with a
minor in business administration in 2009. He continued his education at NC
State University as a research assistant for the Electronics Research
Laboratory as part of a multidisciplinary university research initiative grant
from the U.S. Office of Naval Research. He conducted research focusing on
the interaction of acoustic and electromagnetic fields for remote sensing
applications, earning his M.S. in electrical engineering in 2011 and
completing his Ph.D. in electrical engineering in 2014.
Dr. Johnson has served as a member of the NC State University Park
Scholarships Advisory Committee since 2018 and, in this capacity, he has
provided feedback and counsel to the Park Scholarships program to assist in
the enrichment of the academic activities for Park Scholars. He has also
served as the Chair of the MIT Lincoln Laboratory Employees African
American Network from 2016 to 2018 and served in an advisory capacity for
the organization briefly afterwards. He has continued to work avidly to
advance the importance of diversity and inclusion in all aspects of
academia, industry, and society. Additionally, he joined the NC State
University Department of Electrical and Computer Engineering Strategic
Advisory Board as an Early Career Member in 2019.

